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STATEMENT  

WHO Intergovernmental Negotiating Body (INB) intersessional 

briefing on “Access and benefit sharing”  

22 MARCH 2023 – Via the Berlin Declaration, industry has expressed its commitment to early 

access to reserve an allocation of real-time production of vaccines, treatments, and diagnostics for 

priority populations in lower-income countries, and to take measures to make them available and 

affordable.  

Industry disagrees with the proposed transactional approach to benefit-sharing outlined in Article 10 

of the Zero Draft of the CA+ (the “PABS System”) and which mimics that of the PIP Framework. 

Such approaches are more than likely to delay access to pathogens and the timely development of 

medical countermeasures in the event of a pandemic. Industry’s experience with the Nagoya 

Protocol has shown that a transactional approach is not compatible with rapidly accessing 

pathogens, particularly when rapid response is needed for epidemics and pandemics. Access to 

pathogens and their associated information must be fast, easy, and legally certain, and not built on a 

transactional principle.  

Beyond the shortcomings of transactional approaches, due to the specificities of seasonal and 

pandemic influenza the PIP Framework system cannot be successfully expanded to other pathogens 

or be applied to the CA+.  

The Zero Draft should recognize and accommodate for differences between vaccines, therapeutics 

and diagnostics on dimensions that drive demand and supply such as manufacturing, regulation, 

financing, procurement, delivery, and clinical use.  

Benefit-sharing should be understood as a more holistic concept, including benefits to Parties such 

as information sharing, capacity building, local manufacturing initiatives, and investments, among 

others.  

The Zero Draft should also enable processes to be undertaken in partnership with relevant 

international procurement agencies with a strong track record in supplying low-income countries and 

the appropriate capacity and resources to manage it.   
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